






Provider Reimbursement Notice
CY2021 Supplemental Hospital Offset Payment Program (SHOPP) Info 

OHCA PRN 2020-12	

December 29, 2020

Dear Hospital Administrators,

CY2021 Supplemental Hospital Offset Payment Program (SHOPP) Information
Assessment Decrease due to 6.2% Enhanced FMAP
The assessment amount listed on the annual SHOPP letter is different that the amounts invoiced for CY2021 Q1. During the Public Health Emergency (PHE), OHCA receives an enhanced Federal Medical Assistance Percentages (FMAP) which allows the state to receive enhanced federal matching dollars which requires less state share to make the quarterly payments. As long as the PHE is in effect, the invoices will be less than the amounts listed on the annual SHOPP letter. At this time, OHCA does not yet know if the PHE will be extended.

SHOPP Invoice – Medicaid Expansion 
The 2nd line on the SHOPP invoice labeled MCO is the state share due for Medicaid Expansion. The expansion assessment will be billed over all four quarters even though it is only for two quarters of payments, since Medicaid Expansion will not be implemented until July 2021. The Medicaid Expansion amount due was billed at 90% FMAP, 10% state share. 

If you have any questions or require additional information please contact Provider Reimbursement by email at ProvReimb@okhca.org. 

Thank you for your continued service to Oklahoma’s SoonerCare members.
image1.png
#% OKLAHOMA Serving Oklahomans

PQ~ Health Care Authority through SoonerCare

ADDRESS WEBSITES PHONE
4345 N. Lincoln Blvd. okhca.org Admin: 405-522-7300

Oklahoma City, OK 73105 mysoonercare.org Helpline: 800-987-7767




